
Clerks Report for February 22 

Playing Field: 

During the recent high winds, a tree came down in the Playing Field, Cllr Clarke, Cllr Mr N Edmunds, 

Cllrs Mrs T Edmunds and Cllr Dowd attended, arrangements were made for the tree to be removed 

under emergency spending allowance. The fence panel that the tree fell onto may also need to be 

replaced. 

Other outstanding tree work within the playing field has been undertaken during February. 

Work has been started on preparing the goal posts for painting. 

Ball stop netting still needs to be erected.  

Cemetery: 

The tree work removal has been completed; the stumps still need to be ground down. Quotes are 

still being obtained for the wall repairs we have 2 at present. Ownership of the wall has been 

investigated; it appears that it is the responsibility of the Parish Council. Neighbouring owners have 

not yet been contacted regarding the work to the wall that is required.   

The disabled access gate has been vandalized this has been reported to the police, CCTV to be 

reviewed. 

General: 

The fencing at Hendra Prazey has been damaged by recent weather, quotes to b obtained for new 

fencing. It was reported that the roof of the shed at Hendra Prazey was lifting in the recent high 

winds. The office currently obtaining quotes for removal. 

No applications for the Good Citizen award have currently been received.  

Quotes have been obtained and circulated for the replacement of the computers and IT support.  

The office has been very busy over the past month with the meetings and visitors.  

Issues Reported to Cornwall Council in February: 

Footpath on Gothers Road, near Stocks & Son: gate preventing access to footpath 
Footpath on Gothers Road, near Stocks & Son: handrail to help residents up steps to access 
footpath 

Leaning sign on verge at Enniscaven 

Damaged verge at Enniscaven 

HGVs using Church Lane 

Fallen tree and bridge damage on footpath 4 

Footpath 12 flooded and not passable 
  

 


